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October 31, 1945
813 W. Seminary ive,
Wheaton, Illinois

Dr. William L. Everitt, President
Inatitute of Radio Engineers

330 West 43nd Street

New York 18, New York

rd

Dear Dr. Everitt:

For several years-I Lave been

. oonductin% experiments at my home on Oosmio )

Statio. rom time $0 time reyorts on this work
bhave appeared ‘in the Proceedings. Znclosed is

a reprint of the latest results. oo

During the last few years the magnitude of
this work has grown beyand my limited capability
as to time and finances. Immediately prior to
the wag I had been discussing the general
situation in this field with Dr. Otto Btruve,
director of Yerkes Observatory, #illiams Bay,
Wisconsin. We ca® to the conclusion that it
would be desirable to make a more permanent
setup on & better location at a lower léatitude.
Initial steps were taken to interest some of the
philanthropic foundations in the venture. With
the outbreak of hostilities all such schemes had
to be-postponed, Now appears $0 be:Rn opportune
time to revive tbe subjegt. In obta.ning funds
it would be very desirable to obiain the moral
vacking of several préminent and capable radio
engineers. e by

I am writing this lettexr io ask wmhether or
--—not you deém it advisable to form a amall =
commi ttee which can 2ot as technicsal sponsor
ior such an investigation. On this committee
should be not only radio engineers of standing
but also astrophysicists of reputation. Thru
my association with Dr., Struve I am sure that
top ranking astronomers can be sacured.

In general, the duties of the committee
would be to investigate the history of the
subject, methode of carrying out the work,
possible future developments and discoveriea,
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the advisabllity of further research and &
recomgendation that & definite program be or be
not undertaken. If the committec pute its
blessing on & program we skhould have formidable
support to obtain funds for the establishament
of a sultable obseypvatory.

after these steps have becen schieved the
committee aight be retained as an advisory
board to direct the work. Your thoughts on
this subject will be greatly eppreciated by ume.

S8incerely yours,

Grote Reber
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